August 11, 2017

City of Waukee

Attn: John Gibson

805 University Avenue
Waukee, IA 50263

RE: 1-80 West Industrial Park Lift Station
Waukee, lowa
DNR Project No. S2018-0037A

Subject: Variance Request from Design Standards Sections 13.4.3
Dear Mr. Gibson:

After careful and thorough consideration, the Department has approved your August 4, 2017 request
for a variance from lowa Administrative Code Subrule IAC 64.2(9a) and Chapter 13, 13.4.3 (Pump
Clogging Protection) of the lowa Wastewater Facilities Design Standards, which requires that lift station
pumps, other than grinder pumps, have the capability to pass a 3-inch spherical solid.

Based on the documentation presented by your Engineer, it is the determination of this Department that
satisfactory justification has been presented to warrant the granting of a variance for the installation of a
lift station pump that has the capacity to pass a 1.6-inch spherical solid installed with a trash basket
with 1.5-inch openings. The requested variance is deemed to be reasonable and necessary pursuant to
the lowa Code section 455B.181.

The facts presented for the project present unique circumstances and the variance is therefore justified
to provide the narrowest exception possible to the provisions of the rule in accordance with Rule 561
IAC 10.5. Since the project planning and construction may last more than one year, the variance is
considered to be of a permanent nature. The validity of this variance approval shall last for a period of
one year from the date of the construction permit in accordance with Rule 561 IAC 10.5.

This decision is based on our review of justification presented to support the request. Our concurrence
with the request is based on the Department’s finding that the resulting project will provide substantially
equivalent effectiveness as would be provided by technical compliance with the design standard on this
issue.

Please contact Marty Jacobs at 515-725-8419 or emai f you have any
questions.

Sincerely,

N/

”" Jon Tack
Water Quality Bureau Chief

cC: Veenstra & Kimm, Inc., Attn: Sara Kappos, P.E.
DNRFO 5
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VARIANCE REQUEST NOTIFICATION
lowa Department of Natural Resources

1. Reviewer/Engr..  Marty Jacobs 7 Decision: Approval
2. Date Received:  8/8/17

3. Facility Name: Des Moines WRF

4.  Program Area: CP Wastewater

5. Subject Area: 344 Pump Clogging Protection

6. Rule Reference: 567-64.2(9)a - Design Std Ref 13.4.3

8. Description of Variance Request

The City of Waukee is requesting variance from the Wastewater Facilities Design Standards Chapter 13.4.3 — Wastewater Pumping
Stations and Force Mains — 13.4.3 (Openings) for installing a lift station pump that doesn’t pass a 3-inch spherical solid.

9. Department's Justification

The pump is able to pass a 1.6-inch solid. A trash basket with an opening of 1.5-inches is expected to provide an approvable level of
protection. This is expected to provide equivalent effectiveness to an installation meeting the requirements.

10. Type name:
Jon Tack 8/11/17

Supervisor/Bureau Chief/DA Date

*The original, approvals letters code and other sunnorting documentation is to be maintained by the program
in accordance with the

12/2016 cmc DNR Form 542-0541
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